
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
Welcome back to a rather stormy week!  As part 

of our ongoing work on promoting sustainable 

travel some of our STARs children have worked 

with Southwark council to promote new 

‘Walking maps’.  You will see our Walking map in 

the noticeboard outside the school gates.  This 

map shows walking routes that are ten and 15 

minutes away from our school. 

 

Some of the children have worked with the 

local authority to create films to promote 

walking or cycling to school.  This film is now live 

and you can see Hal, Zakhar, and Leo at the 

following link: click here. 

Hal walks with his mum every morning: “I like 

walking to school as a family as it gives us a nice 

chance to connect. We really like doing things 

like spotting nature. And it’s a quick way of 

getting to school without using a car.” 

Zakhar enjoys time talking with his parents as he 

walks to school. Leo enjoys cycling to school 

because it is fast, and he always remembers to 

travel safely by wearing a cycling helmet.   

  

We would like to thank them all for continuing to 

promote sustainable travel.  This helps to improve 

the air quality around our school.   

Getting Gold:  We are also proud to announce 

that all our work on promoting sustainable travel 

means we have achieved a Gold accreditation 

STARS award which remains valid until 2026.   

 

 

 

 

How does your garden grow?  Although we don’t 

have any silver bells and cockle shells, we do 

have a very plentiful garden taking shape here at 

school. The children’s hard work and 

perseverance is starting to pay off as the early 

signs of a bountiful crop start to emerge. It won’t 

be long before we can start harvesting our crops 

and reaping the rewards for our hard work! 

   

Fireworks:  In assembly this week we talked 

about the history behind Bonfire Night on the 5th 

of November when a plot to blow up the king 

and parliament was prevented, leading to Guy 

Fawkes being arrested and convicted of treason. 

We also talked about Diwali, the festival of light 

which is due to take place on the 12th of 

November.  The children learned about Rama 

and Sita who are two characters within a Hindu 

story which shows good overcoming evil and 

lights being used as a symbol of good which 

guide Rama and Sita on their journey home.  As 

part of both celebrations’, fireworks are often 

used and it was lovely to see the firework 

drawings that Reception class have been 

creating to mark these events this week. 

 

.    

 

We hope all of our community enjoy the 

upcoming festivities and remember to use 

fireworks safely.   Lisa (HoS)  

RPS Weekly Newsletter 
 

Friday 3rd November 2023 

 

https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/rps-news/southwark-walking-maps-are-here/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

In preparation for the forthcoming “Illuminating 

Rotherhithe” event this month, we have been very 

excited to welcome back the team from the event 

organisers. They have been working with some of 

our year 3 & 4 children to prepare our lanterns for 

the event. You can find out more about the event 

by reading our blog here.  

 

The children took part in a Willow lantern workshop 

to make the lanterns. The willow rods can be bent 

and fixed into a huge range of shapes (globes, 

boats, flowers, moons, diamonds, houses, etc.) 

and children are encouraged to come up with 

their own shapes with guidance from the 

organisers.  The children planned their designs 

and then got started.  You can see how 

focussed they are at work.  The large willow 

lanterns take around 2 – 3 hours to make plus 

drying time.    

We can’t wait to see the finished lanterns.   
We are hoping as many families as possible get 

involved in this amazing event.  See QR code 

below to sign up for free family making 

workshops. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://bitly.ws/ZjIY


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In preparation for their next Science 

unit of ‘Living things and their 

habitat’, Year 5/6 have truly 

embraced their half-term project to 

create a diorama of a habitat of 

their choice. They have 

amalgamated prior Science, DT and 

Art knowledge and skills in their 

representations. It was lovely to see 

the amount of care and attention to 

detail in their work. 

In Science this week, Year 5/6 

have been learning about 

classifying different living organisms 

according to their characteristics. 

They demonstrated their 

understanding of how living things 

are classified by designing their 

own chart using liquorice allsorts! 

   

 

 

 

Year 5/6 have commenced their DT unit ‘Steady Hand Game’ 

by exploring the key design elements of form, function and ‘fit 

for purpose’. After analysing a selection of existing children’s 

toys, they conducted a survey to gather responses from Year 2 

children to broaden their research. They asked the following: 

➢ What do you think about the form of the toy? 

➢ Does the toy have more than one function? 

 

  

 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
Before half term I shared Hal’s amazing efforts to 

raise money to support his peers to attend our year 

6 residential school trip.  If you missed it this is his 

message to you all: 

 
‘Hi, my name is Hal,  

 

I'm 10 years old and in year six at Rotherhithe 

Primary School. I want to raise money so that 

everyone in my year can go on a residential trip 

next year, to do this I'm going to walk around my 

local park 150 times! 

 

After our SATS we can go on a week long 

residential school trip in Kent. When we are there 

we will be able to do archery, running, rowing and 

lots of other outdoor activities. I'm looking forward 

to trying new activities and getting more skilled. I 

want everyone in Year 6 to go together and share 

these exciting experiences. I'm worried that with 

the cost of living this will not be possible, as the trip 

is expensive.  

 
I decided to do 150 laps around Southwark Park to 

raise money, so that everyone can attend. Each 

lap is about 2.5km so by the end I will have done 

375km (233 miles). I have walked most of them but 

have also run and cycled (if I cycle I go two times 

round as it's easier, but it only counts as one). By 

the start of the September term, I had already 

done 38 laps!’ 

 

Please sponsor me and help my friends. 

 

Hal has been relentless in his efforts because he 

knows that his efforts can make a difference.  So 

far, he has raised a magnificent: 

 

 

 
 

You can sponsor Hal by going to the following link: 

Hal's go fund me page. 

 

Keep walking Hal!  You are amazing! 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Pupils worked to construct a track and took it 

in turns to program the toy to reach the end 

of the track.  They had to learn about 

algorithms to do this.  They used this rhyme to 

help them: 
   

Alien algorithm, 1 2 3,   

Tell me how to do it, be bossy.   
   

We can make a hat (hands pointed on 

head),   

We can make a line (arms straight in the 

air).   
   

Alien algorithm, 1 2 3, what are the steps?   
   

Tell me!  

 

 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgofund.me%2Fce6527be&data=05%7C01%7CLChristiansen%40rotherhithe.southwark.sch.uk%7Cd57a19d464c94c5de0fd08dbc90daaeb%7C09b5b07182374c7eb62eefb4ad015edd%7C0%7C0%7C638324832783031517%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hWfxRF7IFLGnp6moOc%2BA2NlxP0ne7Mvuji9T%2FV6tbCg%3D&reserved=0


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 

Teacher:  Lisa Christiansen (HoS) 

 

Favourite Book: My Wobbly tooth must not 

ever never fall out by Lauren Child 

 

 
 
I used to love reading Lauren Child’s books to 

my children when they were younger.  The 

illustrations in her books are very stylised using 

magazine cuttings, collage, material and 

photography as well as traditional water 

colours to create quirky illustrations.   

 

Lola, a rather stubborn character, wakes up to 

find that her tooth is wobbly, and she is very 

perturbed by this.  When Marv, her brother’s 

friend, explains that she currently has baby 

teeth and that they will all fall out to be 

replaced with grown up teeth, she becomes 

determined that this will not happen to her.  

She likes her teeth ‘completely the way they 

are…wobbly’.  But when Lola’s friend Lotta 

explains about the ‘tooth fairy’ Lola rethinks 

her position.  The idea of having a special coin 

to buy something is very alluring.   

 

Charlie and Lola stories explore lots of 

concerns that children may have when they 

are younger and are a must read.  I also love 

‘That Pesky Rat’. 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
7th and 8th 

November 

Parent’s Evening 

10th November Brent Class school trip 

Apple Workshop 

11th November Armistice Day 

Week beginning 

13th November 

Anti-bullying week 

14th November School photographer 

 

Phonics Workshop for 

Reception parents after 

school 

17th November Children in Need 

20th November Thames Class school trip 

Apple Workshop 

22nd November Flu vaccinations 

23rd November NEST Impact of Education 

Review 

24th November Brent Class school trip 

Apple Workshop 

Week starting 4th 

December 

Christmas performance 

rehearsals 

8th December Christmas Jumper Day and 

Christmas Lunch 

Week starting 11th 

December 

Year group Christmas 

performances 

15th December Judo finishes for the term 

18th December Achievement Awards 

19th December Class parties 

20th December KS1 multisport club finishes 

20th December Break up for the Christmas 

holidays.  Finish at the 

normal time. 

 

 

Attendance Matters 

This week’s winners of the 

attendance award. 

Jellyfish Class 

 

Brent Class 

 

Whale Class 

 

 98% 

 

97.8% 

 

95.8% 

 
Well done and keep it up! 

Please do not book holidays during 

term time! 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                                                                                                                                        
 
 
 
 

Whale  Marcus  Marcus has had a great week in Y1. He has made great improvements 

in his handwriting, and he has shown great behaviour for learning.   

Octopus  John   John is an excellent listener. He looks at the person who Is talking and 

responds appropriately. He encourages his peers and builds on what 

they say. Thank you for encouraging your peers and being respectful.   

Seal  Eliora  Eliora for always having a resilient attitude to her learning. Even when 

she finds things tricky – she never gives up!  

Avon  Jayden S  For being a great role model and being a fantastic member of the 

class. He is ever so polite and respectful. Jayden is always so kind and 

caring to towards his peers and is always ready to give a helping hand.  

Eden  Adel  Handwriting is important to communicate ideas and thoughts. Adel has 

worked hard to improve his handwriting so that it is consistently cursive 

and legible to the reader. Adel, thank you for making the effort to 

improve yourself.  

Tyne  Janae  Janae has beautiful writing, as it is wonderfully descriptive and shows a 

wealth of imagination and attention to detail. I really enjoy reading her 

writing.  

Brent  Amelia  For her informative post card to a friend describing her virtual field trip to 

the Mojave Desert.  

Lea  Leah-

Rose  

For being such a positive presence in Lea class. She is always helpful 

around the class and is the first to praise and celebrate her peers. Her 

kindness is admirable!  

Thames  Maya, 

Lemar, 

Adela, 

Niko, 

Daniela, 

Taisia, 

Leandro, 

Kaiden 

and 

Elizabeth  

For truly embracing their half-term project in creating a diorama of a 

habitat of their choice. They have amalgamated prior Science, DT and 

Art knowledge and skills in their representations. It was lovely to see the 

amount of care and attention to detail in their work. Thank you and well 

done!  

 
 

 
 
 
Amara  For being a great role model who is always kind to others. 

Antonella  For always being helpful andout of the classroom.  And Looking after her friends. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 


